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OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA-AMENDED 
Notice is hereby given that the Finance Committee of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will hold a 


regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below. 


 


Meeting of the: 
Date /Time: 
Location: 


Members: 


FINANCE COMMITTEE OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON 


Tuesday, January 23, 2018 @ 6:00 p.m. 


Council Chambers (Stoughton Police Department 2nd floor), 321 S Fourth St, Stoughton 
Pat O’Connor (Chair), Thomas Majewski (Vice-Chair), Tim Swadley, Lisa Reeves, and 
Mayor Donna Olson (ex-officio) 


 


Item #   AGENDA 


1   Call to Order 


 


2   Communications 


 


3   Reports 


 


OLD BUSINESS 


 


4 Discussion and possible action regarding McFarland State Bank proposal to donate property, 


located at 207 Forrest Street, to the City (Council referred back to Finance on January 9, 


2018) 


 


 


NEW BUSINESS 


 


5   Approval of the January 9, 2018 Finance Committee Minutes 


 


6 Discussion and action to designate signers for EMS Checking Account  


 


7 Discussion and possible action to amend the 2018 CIP to include the Proposal for Planning 


Services for the Yahara River Whitewater Park at Mandt Park and Authorizing and 


Directing the proper City official(s) to Award the Recreation Engineering and Planning 


Proposal for Planning Services for the Yahara River Whitewater Park at Mandt Park  (Parks 


& Recreation Committee approved 4-0 with the Mayor voting on January 16, 2018) 


 


8 Discussion and possible action to increase the Park Shelter Fee over a two-year period 


beginning in 2018 (Parks & Recreation Committee approved 4-0 with the Mayor voting on 


January 16, 2018) 


 


9. Discussion and Possible action to authorize and direct the proper city officials to approve the 


hiring of the City of Stoughton Police Department Civilian Service Employee at an hourly 


wage of $20.00 per hour and at <599 hours per year (Personnel Committee approved 4-0 on 


January 3, 2018)   


 







FINANCE COMMITTEE –NOTICE AND AGENDA JANUARY 23, 2018 


***  The Finance Committee may meet in closed session per State Statute 19.85 (1)(c) and 19.85(1)(e) considering 


the compensation of any public employee over which the governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises 


responsibility specifically regarding wage adjustments for specific employees not included in 2018 budget.  


 


The Finance Committee may reconvene in open session to take action on matters discussed in closed session. 


 


 


10.  ***Discussion and possible action regarding wage adjustments for specific employees not 


included in the 2018 budget 


 


 


 


FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS  
Discussion and possible action regarding Debt Management Policy 


Finance Report concerns 
 


 


   ADJOURNMENT  
 
“IF YOU ARE DISABLED AND IN NEED OF ASSISTANCE, PLEASE CALL 873-6677 PRIOR TO THIS MEETING.”  
NOTE:  AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE COUNCIL. 








City of Stoughton, 381 E Main Street, Stoughton WI 53589


RESOLUTION OF THE COMMON COUNCIL


Authorizing and Directing the proper City official(s) to Respectfully Decline the Proposal from
McFarland State Bank to donate the property located at 207 S. Forrest Street, Stoughton, WI to the City


Committee Action: Finance Committee voted 2-2 on December 12, 2017


Fiscal Impact: No funds are budgeted for demolition of building and construction of


New parking lot


File Number: R-3-2018 Date Introduced: January 9, 2018


WHEREAS, the City of Stoughton received correspondence on September 21, 2017 from E. David
Locke, Chairman and CEO for McFarland State Bank regarding the Bank’s plans to provide the City an
opportunity to acquire their bank building and land located at 207 South Forrest Street for public use via
a gift of the property from the bank to the City; and


WHEREAS, the Finance Committee reviewed this matter at several meetings considering the cost to
demolish the existing building and construct a parking lot and the lack of funding in the budget to do so,
the loss of tax revenue, the possibility of utilizing the existing building for a public purpose, the
possibility of utilizing the space for city offices and provide the Opera House with more space in city
hall, the costs necessary to repair and maintain the existing building which McFarland Bank had noted
had been very costly for them – completion of a building condition report, and the need for parking in
the downtown area; and


WHEREAS, McFarland State Bank provided information to the Finance Committee related to
preliminary estimates from October 2016 which they received related to the demolition of the existing
building estimated at $90,000, the proposed new asphalt surface parking lot estimated at $260,000,
and/or to construct a two-level concrete parking structure estimated at $2.6 million to $3 million; and


WHEREAS, the Finance Committee met on December 12, 2017 and recommended to the Council that
the City respectfully decline the proposal from McFarland State Bank to donate the property located at
207 S. Forrest Street to the City, with the motion tied 2 (O’Connor, Olson) to 2 (Swadley, Reeves).
Now therefore,


BE IT RESOLVED by the Common Council of the City of Stoughton that the proper city official(s)
respectfully decline the proposal from McFarland State Bank to donate the property located at 207 S.
Forrest Street, Stoughton, WI to the City.







R- -2018 January 9, 2018


Council Action: Adopted Failed Vote


Mayoral Action: Accept Veto


Donna Olson, Mayor Date


Council Action: Override Vote







10/30/17


Alderman Swadley posed the following questions related to the McFarland State Bank proposal.
Director Scheel has addressed several of those questions.


Has the city done a Parking Needs Study?
As you can appreciate, there will need to be some assistance understanding scoping any parking
study. Here are a number of things that will need to be considered for this aspect of your questions.
I don’t know that what has been done would be considered a parking study or not and it was done in the
early 1990’s (pre Opera House vitality) so I don’t think that would be relevant. What do you see the
parameters of a study to entail? Inventory of street and public parking? What specific area would be
inventoried? Once the stalls are inventoried, how should the utilization be determined? Number of
stalls used on what days and times? Within a certain distance from City Hall or other focal point?
Will the City hire someone to complete the study? What is the funding source?


Are there any environmental concerns with removing the building?
If there is general support for their proposal to demo and reconstruct parking, we may need to engage a
consultant to provide cost estimates for demolition and parking construction.


Estimated cost for demolition?
See response to question above.


Estimated cost for parking lot?
See response to question above.


Would the proposal have any affects on others downtown businesses?


What are financial impacts of removing and replacing building, including potential loss of tax
revenue and Net New Construction?
McFarland State Bank has indicated they would plan to construct a new smaller facility in their current
parking lot that abuts Main Street. It is likely the assessed value of a new facility would be similar to the
assessed value of their current building.


Estimated costs of repairs for continued use of building?
The current offer by McFarland State Bank is for the donation of the land and the building with the
expectation that the City will demolish the building and develop parking on the site. Reuse of the
building by the City will require the City to explore this possibility with McFarland State Bank. If reuse of
the building by the City is an option, should we hire someone to complete a building condition report
that outlines the building maintenance issues? Understanding how the building would be intended to
be reused may factor into the building evaluation process.


Would McFarland Bank consider gifting the building and searching for an alternative downtown
site?


As you can see, there are plenty of questions that build on your list of questions. It seems like there
needs to be some guidance provided by the Council (in cooperation with McFarland State Bank) before
we can chart a course for redevelopment as parking or consideration for reuse of the building.
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October 24, 2017 


Finance Committee members: 


Unfortunately, I’m unable to attend your meeting this evening, but I am aware that there 
will be some discussion about the possible addition of public parking spaces in the 
current McFarland State Bank location. I’m writing to express my support for the City’s 
pursuit of this project. 


Additional parking in that location would be enormously advantageous for patrons of the 
Opera House as well as the other businesses along Main Street. One of my greatest 
priorities is continued business development within the Arts District - which if successful 
will only increase need in this area. 


It appears this may be a great opportunity to get ahead of the game and create a win-win 
situation. 


Thank you for your consideration,  


William Brehm 


Director, Stoughton Opera House


William Brehm, Director


608-646-0019      bill@stoughtonoperahouse.com       381 E. Main St. - Stoughton, WI - 53589







Quality Through Teamwork Since
1954


October 25, 2016


McFarland State Bank


5990 US Hwy 51


McFarland, WI 53558


Attn: Steve Swanson, President


David Locke, CEO


RE: Downtown Stoughton Bank


South Forrest Street


Stoughton, WI


Subject: Preliminary Construction Estimates


Gentlemen,


We are pleased to provide you with these preliminary budget numbers for the demolition of the existing


bank building at South Forrest Street in Stoughton, WI and replacement with proposed parking lot


alternatives.


BUILDING DEMOLITION


Preliminary Estimate $90,000


General Requirements: $15,000


Including inspections, DNR approvals, utility disconnections, and permitting.


Building demolition and disposal: Estimated Cost $65,000


Suggested Contingency $10,000


Total Preliminary Demolition Estimate $90,000


Salvaged Value for Repurposed/Salvaged Items:


Niagara-Dolomite Stone (Approximately 35 Ton). Value: $5,000


Maple doors and casework (Should be salvaged). Value: Negligible


Boiler (Relatively new, should be salvaged). Estimated Value: $1,000


Note: Removal/disposal of hazardous materials is not included.







NEW ASPHALT SURFACE PARKING LOT


Preliminary Estimate $260,000


Breakdown


General Requirements $20,000


New curb cuts $15,000


New concrete curb $25,000


New gravel base and asphalt $105,000


Lighting $50,000


Landscaping $25,000


Suggested Contingency $20,000


Estimate Total $260,000


Note: This preliminary estimate does not include design or engineering fees.


TWO-LEVEL CONCRETE PARKING STRUCTURE


Gentlemen, the best I can do with this budget, without schematic plan or construction drawings would


be to estimate $20,000 per stall. It would appear that the site could accommodate 180 to 200 stalls, so


that your budgetary price range should be:


Estimated Budget $2.6 Million to $3 Million


This estimated budget includes lighting, drainage, engineering, and permitting.


I hope that these preliminary budget numbers are sufficient for your needs at this time. We look


forward to the opportunity to provide more precise pricing once further details are available and the


project moves closer to fruition.


Very truly yours,


Al Bachmann, President & CEO


Bachmann Construction Company, Inc.


AB/pr








FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 
January 9, 2018 – 6:30 p.m. 
Council Chambers, Public Safety Building 
 
Present:   
Chairperson Pat O’Connor, Tom Majewski, Lisa Reeves, Tim Swadley and Mayor Olson  
 
Others Present:   
Finance Director LaBorde, Planning Director Scheel, Gary Becker, and Tim Carter  
 
Absent and Excused:   
None 
 
Call to order:    
Chairperson O’Connor called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Communications:   
Finance Director LaBorde noted that the City collected $14.4 million in property taxes in 
December which was up from $11 million collected in December of 2016. 
 
Reports: 


 November 2017 Treasurer’s Report 


 December 2017 Treasurer’s Report (pre-audit) 
 
Finance Director LaBorde noted that the November and December reports were 
included in the packet.  The December report is preliminary in that staff is still 
processing invoices for 2017, journal entries, and the audit entries that will need to be 
made.  She noted that the auditors will be here in February.  Updated information will be 
provided when that information is available. 
 
Tim Carter – 1648 Roby Road – spoke about the financial reports.  He noted that he 
believed that the debits and credits could be transposed as they didn’t make sense to 
him. 
 
Approval of the December 12, 2017 Finance Committee Minutes: 
Motion by O’Connor, to approve the December 12, 2017 Finance Committee Meeting 
minutes, second by Swadley.  Motion carried 5-0. 
 
Discussion and possible action regarding request to award demolition contract 
for 425 E. South Street to Earth Construction LLC: 
Finance Director LaBorde noted that the RDA had requested a proposal to demolish the 
carpet warehouse building.  Planning Director Scheel noted that Earth Construction 
provided a proposal which would be added as a change order to the original demolition 
contract for the Milfab site.  Mr. Becker noted that these costs are TIF eligible costs and 
that once the new TIF is created the City can take the difference between the sale price 
of the property and the cost to assemble the site and that amount can be transferred to 







Finance Committee Meeting – January 9, 2018  


2 
 


the new TIF.  Finance Director LaBorde recommended that the funds come from the 
city’s undesignated fund balance. 
   
Motion by Swadley, to approve the change order for the demolition contract of 425 E. 
South Street to Earth Construction LLC and the asbestos abatement contract to Dirty 
Ducts with the total of $58,583 to come from the undesignated fund balance and to refer 
to Council for consideration, second by Reeves.  Motion carried 5-0. 
 
Future Agenda Items 
Debt Management Policy 
Financial report concerns 
Change in 2018 wages affecting the 2018 approved budget 
 
Adjournment 
Motion by O’Connor, to adjourn the January 9, 2018 meeting of the Finance Committee, 
second by Majewski. Motion carried 5-0. The meeting of the Finance Committee 
adjourned at 6:49 p.m. 








CITY OF STOUGHTON 
FINANCE DEPARTMENT 


381 East Main Street, Stoughton, WI. 53589 
 


(608) 873-6677     www.ci.stoughton.wi.us 


 


 


 


 


 


AGENDA ITEM  


 


 


DATE: January 23, 2018 


 


TO:  Finance Committee Members 


 


FROM: Tammy LaBorde 


  Director of Finance & Economic Development 


 


RE:  Signers for EMS Checking Account 


 


 


BACKGROUND: As part of the annual audit, the auditors send out letters to the various 


banking institutions that we bank with to confirm the accounts that are at each bank.  During this 


process it was determined that I was not an authorized signer for one of our accounts with 


McFarland Bank.  After further investigation, it was determined that this specific account was 


utilized for EMS as a checking account and that Laurie Sullivan and the past EMS Director were 


listed as signers on the account. 


 


In order for the City to update the information, McFarland Bank has requested that there be a 


designation of the official signers for the checking account. 


 


The individuals who should be listed as signers on the account are Tammy A. LaBorde, Finance 


Director; Lisa A. Schimelpfenig, EMS Director; and Robert J. Baldauf, Operations Specialist. 


 


 


FISCAL IMPACT:  There is no financial impact. 


 


 


RECOMMENDATION: To designate the following individuals as signers on the McFarland 


Bank EMS checking account  – Tammy A. LaBorde, Finance Director; Lisa A. Schimelpfenig, 


EMS Director; and Robert J. Baldauf, Operations Specialist. 


 


 


   



http://www.ci.stoughton.wi.us/






 
City of Stoughton, 381 E Main Street, Stoughton WI  53589 


 
 


RESOLUTION OF THE COMMON COUNCIL 


 
Amend the 2018 CIP to include the Proposal for Planning Services for the Yahara River  


Whitewater Park at Mandt Park and Authorize and Direct the proper City official(s) to  


Award the Recreation Engineering and Planning Proposal for Planning Services for the  


Yahara River Whitewater Park at Mandt Park 


 


Committee Action:         Parks & Recreation Committee approved 4-0 with Mayor voting on  


                                        January 16, 2018; Finance Committee meets January 23, 2018 


Fiscal Impact:                 There were no funds included in the 2018 CIP Budget for funding the proposal 


  


 


 


 


 
File Number: 


 


R-11-2018 
 
Date Introduced: 


 
January 23, 2018 


 


WHEREAS, the City of Stoughton Parks & Recreation Department solicited a planning proposal from 


Recreation Engineering and Planning (REP) on November 6, 2017 which includes obtaining appropriate 


mapping, details of permitting requirements, cost estimates for design and construction, and conceptual 


designs of three options for whitewater parks in the Yahara River at Mandt Park; and  


 


WHEREAS, concerns about compliance with the Wisconsin Public Trust Doctrine Law were eased 


during a meeting on January 11, 2018 with the DNR’s Waterways Director, Secretary’s Director, and 


Water Regulation and Zoning Specialist; and 


 


WHEREAS, the DNR’s Community Services Specialist, Community & Financial Assistance Bureau/ 


Division of External Services on January 10, 2018 recommended applying for the Stewardship Fund in 


2018 which required cost estimates; and 


 


WHEREAS, the City of Stoughton Parks & Recreation met on January 16, 2018 and made a 


motion to amend the 2018 CIP to fund the REP Proposal at a cost of $23,100 with capital outlay funds 


contingent on the outcome of the meeting on January 17, 2018 with DNR’s Community Services 


Specialist, Community & Financial Assistance Bureau/Division of External Services; and  


 


WHEREAS, the Parks & Recreation Director concluded that the project was a strong contender for the 


Stewardship Fund after meeting with the DNR’s Community Services Specialist, Community & 


Financial Assistance Bureau/Division of External Services on January 17, 2018.  Now therefore, 


 
BE IT RESOLVED by the Common Council of the City of Stoughton to amend the 2018 CIP to 


include the Proposal for Planning Services for the Yahara River Whitewater Park at Mandt Park and to 


authorize and direct the proper City official(s) to Award the Recreation Engineering and Planning 


Proposal for Planning Services for the Yahara River Whitewater Park at Mandt Park in the amount of 


$23,100 from capital outlay funds. 


  







 


Council Action:         Adopted     Failed Vote     


 


Mayoral Action:        Accept     Veto  


 


 


                                            


Donna Olson, Mayor    Date 


 


Council Action:           Override  Vote     







Dan Glynn, Director
Vacant, Recreation Supervisor
Pat Groom Parks Maintenance Supervisor
381 East Main Street Stoughton, WI 53589
(608) 873-6746 www.stoughtonrec.com


CITY OF STOUGHTON
PARKS & RECREATION DEPARTMENT


Date: January 18, 2018


From: Dan Glynn, Parks & Recreation Director


Subject: Recreation Engineering and Planning Proposal


Finance Committee,


Gary Lacy from Recreation Engineering and Planning (REP) located in Boulder, CO gave a presentation about the possibility of an
in-stream whitewater park in the Yahara River on 11/1/2017. Due to the level of interest in the project we requested a proposal for
planning services and received a proposal shortly after the meeting. The proposal includes:


 Obtain appropriate topographic and bathometric mapping, ownership, utility, and flow data and create appropriate base mapping
for the project.


 Details of Permitting Requirements
 Cost Estimates for Design and Construction
 Conceptual Designs with Three Options:


1. Whitewater Park Downstream of Fourth Street Dam
2. Whitewater Park with Dam Out Alternative
3. Whitewater Park with Dam Bypass Alternative


Based on our previous meeting with the DNR’s Water Regulation and Zoning Specialist we were unsure if it would comply with the
State of Wisconsin’s Public Trust Doctrine in regards to navigable waterways. This concern was eased during a meeting on
1/11/2018 with the DNR’s Waterways Director, Secretary’s Director, and Water Regulation and Zoning Specialist. On 1/10/2018 I
had a conversation about the project with the DNR’s Community Services Specialist, Community & Financial Assistance Bu-
reau/Division of External Services. This person is responsible for administering the DNR’s Stewardship Fund. She advised to apply
for Stewardship Funds in 2018 as there is a provision in their budget to remove their bonding authority which would remove their
authority to distribute funds in 2019 and 2020. The deadline to apply for the Stewardship Fund is 5/1/2018. During this conversation
we setup a meeting on 1/17/2018 to go over the project and determine if it was a candidate for the Stewardship Fund.


I brought the issue of funding the proposal to the Redevelopment Authority in December and while they are supportive of the pro-
ject, they did not have funds available. There are no additional funds available in the Park Development Fund for the proposal. Possi-
ble grants were explored and nothing was found that would fund a proposal of this nature.


Utilizing the Capital Outlay Fund for funding is based on this project being part of Mandt Park and development within the park. I
checked with the Finance Director and that funds were available.


I brought the proposal to the Parks & Recreation Committee and updated them on the Stewardship Fund on 1/16/2018. They made a
motion to amend the 2018 CIP to fund the REP Proposal at a cost of $23,100 contingent on the outcome of my meeting on 1/17/2018
with DNR’s Community Services Specialist, Community & Financial Assistance Bureau/Division of External Services. The motion
carried 4-0 with the Mayor voting. After the meeting 1/17/2018, I determined that the project was a very strong candidate for the
Stewardship Fund, it can cover up to half the cost of the project, and we need construction estimates as part of the grant application.
We agreed to meet in early April to go over the first draft of the grant. Gary Lacy informed me on 1/18/2018 that the proposal would
get done in eight to ten weeks upon approval of funding the proposal. This timeline works for applying for the Stewardship Fund.







 


 


 


 


Proposal for Planning Services 
Yahara River Whitewater Recreation Improvements  


Stoughton, WI 


November 10, 2017 


 


 
 


 


Submitted By:  


Recreation Engineering & Planning (REP) 


485 Arapahoe, Boulder, CO, 80302 


(303)-545-5883 


www.repwhitewaterparks.com 


 


 



http://www.repwhitewaterparks.com/





Dan Glynn, CPRP 


Recreation Supervisor 
City of Stoughton 


Stoughton, Wisconsin 


 


 
Dear Dan, 


 


Recreation Engineering and Planning (REP) is pleased to submit the following proposal and is 
excited to have the opportunity to work with The City of Stoughton on the whitewater recreation 


improvements project in the Yahara River. REP has extensive experience planning whitewater 


parks and navigating permitting challenges on similar rivers. 
 


The project site, with its gradient, location, and flow conditions, offers excellent opportunities for 


recreational enhancements. Creating new ways for the community to engage with the river will 


improve awareness of the multi-functionality and ecological health of the river.  
 


REP is well positioned and uniquely qualified for this project, as we have designed and 


constructed most of the whitewater river projects in the country. Many of our projects are on 
rivers similar in size to the Yahara and exhibit similar circumstances. We know the details of 


designing these projects and we are experts at permit acquisition and working with local agencies. 


 
Our parks are proven to be successful economically and in enhancing communities for local 


citizens.  In addition to our extensive experience, we embrace cutting edge design approach, such 


as river surfing specific design and a focus on community interaction. We view these projects as 


more than whitewater parks; they connect to the community and to existing park uses, and should 
be for everyone. In over 100 projects we have been involved in, we have faced complicated 


questions of engineering, environmental issues, regulatory hurdles, political situations, and 


funding realities. We will work closely with the City and resource agencies to meet the challenges 
inherent in an effort of this scope.  


 


We are uniquely qualified for this project not only for our experience but also for a familiarity of 


the area. REP’s President Gary Lacy attended graduate school nearby in Madison, and paddled on 
this river many times.  


 


Please explore the attached document containing our company’s profile and some past projects or 
visit our company’s website (below). We look forward to hearing from you.  


 


 


 


 
Gary Lacy P.E. President 


Recreation Engineering and Planning 


485 Arapahoe Ave.  


Boulder, CO 80302 
303-808-4522 


www.repwhitewaterparks.com 


 



http://www.repwhitewaterparks.com/
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Proposal 


 


The following proposal is for conceptual planning services for recreational improvements 


on the Yahara River in Stoughton, WI. This proposal is being sent to Dan Glynn of the 


City of Stoughton as requested.  


 


Gary Lacy of REP was on site on November 1st, 2017 to conduct a site visit, as well as 


present examples of similar projects to the City and public.  


 


 The project site can be observed in the figures below. 


 


 
Figure 1: Map of Stoughton with the project site outlined in red. 







 
  


Recreation Engineering and Planning 


485 Arapahoe Ave 


Boulder | CO | 80302 


(303) 545-5883 


www.repwhitewaterparks.com 
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Figure 2: Photo of the Stoughton Millpond Dam at the project site. 


 
Figure 3: Photo of the South 4th Street Bridge downstream of the dam at the project site. 







 
  


Recreation Engineering and Planning 


485 Arapahoe Ave 


Boulder | CO | 80302 


(303) 545-5883 


www.repwhitewaterparks.com 
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Work Item Task Cost 


1 
Kick off meeting with appropriate City staff. This also includes a site visit 
and review of site opportunities and constraints.  


Completed 


2 
Obtain appropriate topographic and bathometric mapping, ownership, 
utility and flow data and create appropriate base mapping for the project. 


$1,300.00 


3 


Conceptual Design: REP will prepare a conceptual plan report that 
describes potential whitewater, bank, access, and navigation 
improvements along the Yahara River in Stoughton. The Conceptual 
Plan will include: 
•conceptual renderings of proposed whitewater improvements 
downstream of the South 4th Street Bridge.  
•a narrative report that analyzes the suitability of various sites for 
whitewater improvements (alternatives analysis) including a dam bypass 
alternative and a dam out alternative, describes the improvements at the 
preferred location and recommends next steps.  
 


$17,400.00 


4 
Detail of permitting requirements, timeline for permitting process, from 
applicable local, state, and federal regulatory agencies (Especially U.S. 
Army Corps of Engineers and Wisconsin State DNR). 


Included in Item 
3 cost 


5 
Cost estimates for design and construction of the above elements. Included in Item 


3 cost 


6 
On Site Presentation: REP will travel to Stoughton to present the 
conceptual plan to the City of Stoughton and key stakeholders. $3,200.00  


  


Sub-Total: $21,900.00 


  


Estimate Travel Expenses: Only direct expenses will be billed. $1,200.00  


  


Total: $23,100.00 


Notes: 2) assumes the City of Stoughton will supply aerial photography and base mapping for concept 
plan. Estimate does not include cost of acquiring base mapping if suitable base mapping is not supplied. 
6) Assumes one full day in Stoughton.  


 


 







 
  


Recreation Engineering and Planning 


485 Arapahoe Ave 


Boulder | CO | 80302 


(303) 545-5883 


www.repwhitewaterparks.com 


5 


Payment 


 


Invoices will be sent every 30 days for work completed plus expenses.  Payment is due 


within 30 days.    


 


If the above proposal is acceptable to you, please print 2 copies, sign both copies and 


return to REP. 


 


 


 


 


Submitted by:                11/10/17   


   Gary Lacy          Date 


   REP Headquarters 


   485 Arapahoe Ave 


   Boulder, CO 80302 


   (303) 545-5883 


   gary@boaterparks.com 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


Approved by:    ______________________            ___________________   


   [Please Print Name, Title,         Date 


 Address, and 


 Telephone Number] 


 







Summary By Funding Source


Previous


Years


Later


Years


Project


Total
2017 2018 2019 2020 2021


Building Maintenance $793,160$74,000$110,000$231,000$46,000$255,250$76,910$0


Equipment Replacement $2,158,784$404,500$605,500$276,000$435,000$205,943$220,841$11,000


General Fund Outlay $868,494$50,000$95,000$335,000$148,900$44,400$195,194$0


General Obligation Debt $27,119,188$2,846,000$2,251,381$3,853,640$4,209,289$10,604,900$3,353,978$0


Park Improvement Fund $480,000$0$0$480,000$0$0$0$0


Special Assessments $1,024,520$94,000$210,950$218,200$154,548$205,537$141,285$0


Storm Water Fund $907,736$0$0$225,080$246,246$251,406$185,004$0


Stoughton Utilities $157,277$0$0$84,577$0$0$72,700$0


Technology Fund $79,600$1,200$0$2,000$1,000$32,600$42,800$0


$11,000 $4,288,712 $11,600,036 $5,240,983 $5,705,497 $3,272,831 $3,469,700 $33,588,759Grand Total:


City of Stoughton Page 1 of 1Summary By Funding Source









		07a-R11-2017 Whitewater Park Resolution.pdf

		07b-Whitewater Park Proposal Memo.pdf

		07c-REP Proposal.pdf

		07d-2018 CIP by Funding Source.pdf

		07e-2018 Fund Details.pdf






Dan Glynn, Director
Vacant, Recreation Supervisor
Pat Groom Parks Maintenance Supervisor
381 East Main Street Stoughton, WI 53589
(608) 873-6746 www.stoughtonrec.com


CITY OF STOUGHTON
PARKS & RECREATION DEPARTMENT


Date: January 18, 2018


From: Dan Glynn, Parks & Recreation Director


Subject: Park Shelter Fee Increase


Finance Committee,


Park Shelter fees were last raised in 2014 to $30 for residents and $50 for non-residents. I decided to revisit the park shelter fees for
2018 due to the Nordic Ridge Park shelter opening this summer and the duration of time that has passed since the fees were last re-
visited. Comparable park shelters in other Dane County communities have fees that are currently much higher than Stoughton’s.
Please see the attachments for fee and shelter comparisons.


It was my recommendation to phase in a $20 increase over a two year period to get our fees closer to the rest of the market. The fees
in 2018 would be $40 for residents and $60 for non-residents, and the fees in 2019 would be $50 for residents and $70 for non-
residents. This fee increase is for all park shelters including Nordic Ridge Park. Park shelters that are rented are typically for family
gatherings such as graduation parties. Larger events are required to use our Special Event Form.


The Parks & Recreation Committee met on 1/16/18 and made a motion to phase in a $20 increase over a two year period to get our
fees closer to the rest of the market. The fees in 2018 would be $40 for residents and $60 for non-residents, and the fees in 2019
would be $50 for residents and $70 for non-residents. The motion carried 4-0 with the Mayor voting.







CITY OF STOUGHTON
PARK RESERVATION POLICY/PROCEDURE MANUAL


Adopted by Council: April 8, 2014


RESERVATIONS
Anyone desiring use of a specific park area for their particular group or anyone who wants to bring beer and/or
wine coolers under 6% alcohol by volume (no hard liquor allowed) into a public park must apply for and obtain a
Park Reservation Permit. Applications are accepted starting on the first work day of the year following New
Year’s Day. Park facilities are reserved on a first-requested, first-reserved basis. A request must become a reserve
within 7 days. A reserve consists of a signed contract and paid fees. The adult signing the reservation form is the
duly authorized representative for any and all damages, missing items and clean up. The user is required to clean
up the shelter or picnic area after use.


Parks available for reservation are Norse Park, East Park, Bjoin Park, Virgin Lake Park, Stoughton Rotary Park,
Westview Ridge Park and Mandt Park.


FEES AND RESIDENCY
Fees are based on residency. A resident is defined as any person residing or organization located within the
corporate limits of the City of Stoughton as well as property owners within. Individuals and/or organizations
within the Stoughton School District, but not within the corporate city limits, are considered non-residents and
pay non-resident rates.


Exemption(s) from park rental fees are provided for the Syttende Mai Festival, Coffee Break Festival, Stoughton
Schools, Stoughton Rotary Club at the Rotary Gazebo, and the Stoughton Junior Fair. No other exemptions will
be allowed.


PARK HOURS
Except for authorized events, all City parks shall be closed from 10:00 p.m. to 5:00 a.m.


MOTORIZED VEHICLES
Motor vehicles are restricted to the roads, drives and parking areas. Vehicles are allowed to drop off people and
picnic supplies at park shelters, when conditions are appropriate; however, all vehicles must be parked on the
street or in designated parking areas. No person shall operate any off-the-road vehicle, motorcycle, snowmobile,
trail bike, all-terrain vehicle, truck or other motorized vehicle in any park, playground, or public area.


ALCOHOL USE
Glass beverage bottles are prohibited in parks. This park permit will allow consumption of beer and/or wine
coolers under 6% alcohol by volume (no hard liquor allowed). Usage of beer/wine coolers shall be kept to within
30 feet of a reserved shelter (within reserved shelter time), within the marked usage areas at Racetrack Park and
Mandt Park (Attachment “C”), and inside the sidewalk where applicable.


If beer, or wine coolers under 6% alcohol by volume are to be sold (Mandt Park, Norse Park, and Racetrack Park
only), a Temporary Class “B” Picnic license must be obtained from the City Clerk’s Office, per guidelines set
forth in Chapter 125 of the Wis. Statutes, and city code 14.461 (1)O, as well as fees paid for the license and to the
Recreation Dept. Temporary Class “B” licenses can take from 45-60 days to be processed. These licenses will
only be granted to bona fide clubs, lodges, societies and churches which have been in existence for at least six
months, or be veteran’s organizations or fair associations.


FIRES
No person shall start, tend or maintain a fire except in personal grills or designated fireplaces. Personal grills shall
be used only in designated picnic areas. The use of personal grills is permitted provided lawns and vegetation are
not endangered.


PHONE NUMBERS: For emergency – Police, Fire and Ambulance call 911
Non-emergency – Police call (608) 873-3373
Reservation questions -- Parks and Recreation 873-6746







PROCEDURES
1. Applicant for a park permit requests a particular date and park area. The schedule is checked to verify
availability. If available, an application form (attachment “A”, back page) is filled out in its entirety, particularly
noting the person in charge and his/her telephone number and address, and where the deposit should be returned.


2. The applicant is advised of the appropriate fee as shown on Attachment "B". The fee must be paid at the time of
application. A $25 deposit, to be paid with a separate check, will be required for each rental. The deposit will be
returned to the renter within one week after the rental if it has been determined by the staff that the premises have
been cleaned and restored to its original condition.


3. The use of loudspeakers or amplifying devices in the parks of the City of Stoughton is prohibited unless the
party desiring to use such loudspeaker or amplifying device first obtains a permit from the Recreation
Department.


4. Upon payment of fee and deposit, three (3) copies of the completed application form are made. The original
copy of the reservation is given to the applicant, along with a map (Attachment "C") showing the park area
reserved. The applicant is advised to have the reservation slip, as well as the Temporary Class "B" license, if
selling beer and/or wine coolers under 6% alcohol by volume, with them at the park on the day of picnic.


One copy of the reservation is given to the Police Department; one is kept in the Parks and Recreation Department
file, and one to the Parks Maintenance Supervisor.


5. A refund can be made to applicants requesting such a refund, when the event was cancelled due to rain-out, or
if the park reservation is cancelled by the applicant giving such notice to the Recreation Dept. at least 2 days prior
to the date reserved. The fee paid for a Temporary Class "B" license is not refundable. All refunds are subject to
an administrative processing fee of five dollars.


6. Deposits will be returned in their entirety if the grounds near the shelter are clean, the tables are wiped off, rest
rooms are as they were found, doors locked, lights out, and keys returned. The parks maintenance staff will check
the shelter for these items on the following day. If the City’s costs of cleanup or repair of damages exceeds the
deposit amount, the applicant shall be responsible for reimbursement to the City for those costs.







Attachment B
CITY OF STOUGHTON


POLICY/PROCEDURE MANUAL


SUBJECT: FEE POLICY
______________________________________________________________________________


PARK SHELTER CITY RESIDENT NON-RESIDENT*


Park Shelter $30 $50


Beer/Wine Cooler Endorsement $5 $5


Deposit $25 $25


Extra Tables (each) $10 $10


BALLFIELDS (per hour)


Ball Field $10 $15


Ball Field-lights $15 $20


OTHER (per hour)


Racetrack Building $10 $15


Mandt Grandstand $50 $75


Tennis Court $10 $15


Basketball Court $10 $15


Equipment-Picnic Table $10 $10


Includes Sales Tax
*Non-resident includes anyone not living or owning property in the City of Stoughton
Non profit organizations will be charged a flat fee per the Park Rental agreement.







Attachment C


Approved alcohol use and sales in Mandt Park are allowed in the following areas and times:


1. Within 30 feet of the large shelter during reservations.
2. Within the defined area at the band shell
3. Within 30 feet of, as well as within the grandstand, and the area between the grandstand and the


Mandt Community Center.
4. No later than 10 PM.
5. Unless additional approvals are granted by the City Council.


Approved alcohol use and sales in Racetrack Park are allowed in following areas and times:


1. Within 50 feet of fencing currently used for eligible game.
2. Within 20 feet of Racetrack Building.
3. After 15 minutes of completion of Little League.
4. Within 15 minutes of, or 15 minutes after game start and finish times.
5. No later than 10 PM
6. Unless additional approvals are granted by the City Council.


Approved alcohol use and sales in Norse Park are allowed in the following area and times:


1. Within 50 feet of the baseball diamond fencing.
2. Only during Merchant Home Talent baseball games on Thursdays and Sundays from April through
October.
3. Unless additional approvals are granted by the City Council.







TOUGHTON PARKS AND RECREATION DEPARTMENT
PARKS AND FACILITY RESERVATION AGREEMENT


381 E. Main St.
Stoughton WI 53589
Phone (608) 873-6746


tlynch@ci.stoughton.wi.us


Applicant:________________________________________________________________________________________


Address: _________________________________________________________________________________________


City: _______________________________________ State: ______________ Zip Code: _______________________


Phone: Home: ___________________ Work: ________________ Cell: ________________Email:________________


Organization: _____________________________________________________________________________________


Address: _________________________________________________________________________________________


City: ______________________________________________ State: ______________ Zip Code: _________________


Type of Event: ____________________________________ # of participants anticipated: _______________________


PARK _____________________ DATE (S) __________________ TIME (0:00-0:00) _______________________


___________________________________________________________________________________________________________


 Beer Use? No_____ Yes_____ If yes, refer to “Attachment B”.
 Amplification? No_____ Yes_____ Allowed at Mandt Park and the Pool
 Tents? No_____ Yes_____ If yes, Size _____________ Number ____________
 Special Event? No_____ Yes_____ Excess of 250 people, contact Parks and Recreation


Director for additional information.


The undersigned accepts full responsibility for the conduct of the above group while on park property and agrees to
indemnify and save harmless the City of Stoughton from any and all liability which might be occasioned to said City by
virtue of granting permission in this agreement. I further agree to exercise due care in the preservation of the premises. I
further agree that I will ensure compliance with all rules, regulations or ordinances applicable to the use of City of
Stoughton parks and facilities.


Signature_______________________________________________________Date ______________________
(Applicant must be 21 years of age or older)


IMPORTANT: A KEY SHOULD BE PICKED UP AT THE RECREATION DEPARTMENT A FEW
DAYS PRECEEDING THE RESERVATION, TO GAIN ACCESS TO BJOIN, VIRGIN LAKE, AND
NORSE PARKS.


FOR OFFICE USE ONLY


Fee: ___________


Insurance Required: No_________ Yes ___________ Amount: $__________________________


Department Approval_____________________________________________ Date_____________________


Attachment “A”







Shelter Reservation Fee Comparison


Location Resident rate Non-Resident


City of Verona $40 per 50 people $60 per 50 people


Village of Mcfarland $50 for small shelter, $100 for large shelter $75 for small shelter, $150 for large shelter


City of Madison Weekday $100 with $75 damage deposit and $50 key deposit Weekend $175 with $75 damage deposit and $50 key deposit


Village of Cottage Grove $50, $100 security deposit $75, $100 security deposit


Village of Oregon Free Free


City of Middleton $100 for small shelter, $110-115 for large shelters $150-165 for small shelter, $165-175 for large shelter


City of Deerfield $90 with $100 security deposit $125 with $100 security deposit


Dane County Week days 1-100 people $75, increases by $35 each 100 added Weekends 1-100 people $115, increases by $40 each 100 added


City of Cambridge


City of Monona Weekday $100, Weekend $125-$150 Weekday $150, Weekend $175-$200


City of Mt. Horeb Level 1 shelters $50 Level 2 shelters $60 Level 1 shelters $70, Level 2 shelters $80


City of Fitchburg Ranges from $50 to $90, goes up by $70 for every 100 people Ranges from $60 to #130, goes up $80 for every 100 people


City of Sun Prairie Weekday $40, Weekends $60 Weekday $80, Weekends $120


Village of DeForest Ranges from $35 to $75, depends on size of shelter, $75 deposit fee Ranges from $70 to $150, doubles from resident rate, $75 Deposit fee


Village of Waunakee $85 plus tax $125 plus tax


City of Monroe


City of Edgerton whole shelter $131.88, half shelter $79.13, $100 deposit and $10 key Whole shelter is $211, Half shelter is $131.88, $100 deposit and $10 key


City of Stoughton $30 $50


$75 for small shelter, $150 for large shelter


Shelter with restrooms $75, without restrooms $65, shelter during the week $25, large group over 200 $100







Park Shelters & Amenities


Nordic Ridge Park Shelter


Bathrooms


Electricity


14 Large Picnic Tables


Concession Stand


East Park Shelter


Bathrooms


Electricity


12 Large Picnic Tables


Bjoin Park Shelter


Bathrooms


Electricity


5 Regular Picnic Tables







Park Shelters & Amenities


Norse Park Shelter


Bathrooms


Electricity


8 Large Picnic Tables


Virgin Lake Park Shelter


Bathrooms


Electricity


4 Large Picnic Tables


Mandt Park Shelter


No Bathrooms


Electricity (has to be turned on by staff)


16 Regular Picnic Tables







Park Shelters & Amenities


Westview Ridge Park Gazebo


No Bathrooms


No Electricity


3 Fixed Tables


Rotary Park Gazebo


No Bathrooms


Electricity


0 Tables


Veterans Park Shelter


No Bathrooms


Electricity (has to be turned on by staff)


2 Picnic Tables
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PARK SHELTERS


RESERVE A SHELTER HOUSE


CARRIAGE  
HILLS ESTATES
Location:
Shelter Size:
Restrooms: Attached to shelter 


Capacity:
Electricity:
Water: Drinking fountain and 


Grills: 1 large 
Amenities: 


Playground equipment, two sand 
volleyball courts, basketball court, 
walking trail, 6-acre pond, softball/


ORFAN
Location: 2050 St. Albert the Great 


Shelter Size:
Restrooms: Attached to shelter 


Capacity:
Electricity: Water: 


Grills:
Amenities: Playground equipment, 
walking trails, basketball court, two 
tennis courts, natural areas, informal 
open space, patio area, recognition 
area, parking, detention pond.


ORFAN GAZEBO
Location: 2050 St. Albert the Great 


Size: Restrooms: 
Capacity: 


Electricity:
Amenities: Playground equipment, 
walking trails, basketball court, two 
tennis courts, natural areas, informal 
open space, patio area, recognition 
area, parking, detention pond.


SHEEHAN CENTRAL
Location: 945 Linnerud Drive 


Shelter Size:
Restrooms: Nearby restroom 


Capacity: 
Electricity: 4 


Water: Drinking 
Grills: 


Amenities: Playground equipment, 
two sand volleyball courts, two 


Family Aquatic Center within 
walking distance, trails and parking.


SHEEHAN EAST
Location: 925 Linnerud Drive 
(across from the Family Aquatic 


Shelter Size: 24’ x 
Restrooms: 


Capacity: 
Electricity: 4 


Water: Drinking 
Grills: 2 


Amenities: 
Playground equipment, softball 


within walking distance, and parking


SHEEHAN GAZEBO
Location:1375 Linnerud Drive 


Size: 
Restrooms: Nearby 


Capacity: 
Amenities: Reservations for 


weddings and pictures only.


SHEEHAN WEST
Location: 1115 Linnerud Drive 
(across from Sun Prairie Public 


Shelter Size:
Restrooms: Nearby restroom 


Capacity:
Electricity: Water: 


Grills:
Amenities: Playground equipment, 
two sand volleyball courts, two 


parking. Family Aquatic Center within 
walking distance.


STONERIDGE 
ESTATES
Location:
Shelter Size: Restrooms: 


Capacity: 
Electricity: 6 


Water: Drinking 
Grills: 


Amenities: Playground equipment, 


natural areas, patio and parking lot.


WETMORE EAST
Location:
Shelter Size:
Restrooms:
Capacity:
Electricity: Water: 


Grills:
Amenities: Playground equipment, 


WETMORE WEST
Location:
Shelter Size:
Restrooms: Available at the 
Wetmore Park East shelter 


Capacity:
Electricity:
Water: Available at the Wetmore 


Grills: 


Amenities: Playground equipment, 


WYNDHAM HILLS
Location:


Shelter Size: 50’ 
Restrooms: Attached 


Capacity: 80 
Electricity: 4 outlets 


Water: Drinking fountain 
Grills: 1 large 


Amenities: 
Playground equipment, walking 


softball backstop, parking nearby.


For more shelter 
reservation information 


or to check shelter 
availability, please call 
608-837-3449. Shelter 
reservations cannot be 
made over the phone.
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RESERVE A SHELTER HOUSE


RESERVE YOUR PARK SHELTER ONE YEAR IN ADVANCE
The City of Sun Prairie offers various facilities in the park system that can be reserved for use by individuals 
and groups. 
on any day of the week from mid-May to the end of September.


Main Street. Payment must be made at the time the reservation is made. See below for shelter fees.


Please note: No shelter reservations can be made over the phone. Resident fees apply to those who live within the City of Sun Prairie and the Sun Prairie 
School District. Shelter reservations for 2016 will be accepted for the dates Saturday, 5/14/15, through Sunday, 9/25/16. Starting Saturday, 10/1/16, our 


2017 shelter reservations will be accepted for the dates Saturday, 5/13/16–Sunday, 10/1/17.


Shelter House Regulations
The following regulations should be reviewed prior to use and must be followed by the group who is issued the permit.


SHELTER HOUSE RESERVATIONS ARE GRANTED WITH THE UNDERSTANDING THAT:


THE FOLLOWING PARK ORDINANCES MUST BE FOLLOWED AT ALL TIMES:


Other park facilities will be open to the public with the exception of a 


shrubs, park buildings and facilities.


It is the 
party’s responsibility to supply handsoap for the restrooms.
Beer is allowed in the parks only on a non-sale basis and cannot be in glass 
containers.


business day).


placed in the trash receptacles while all cans should be placed in the 
recycling receptacles. Grills should be scraped down after use with a 
scraper provided by your party.


or asphalt walkways. Vehicles are not allowed to park adjacent to the shelter 
houses.


Administrator approval.


must be made in writing to the Sun Prairie Police Department in advance.


prior to the reservation and Department approval. It is the party’s 


however, restroom facilities close at 9:00 p.m.


ballon remnants.)


of the parks.


Shelter House Fees
The following fees apply to Sheehan Park, Wetmore Park, Carriage 


Community Park, and Stoneridge Estates Community Park.


SUN PRAIRIE RESIDENT FEES
Monday–Friday (9:00 a.m.–9:00 p.m.): $40 
Saturday–Sunday (9:00 a.m.–9:00 p.m.): $60


NON-RESIDENT FEES
Monday–Friday (9:00 a.m.–9:00 p.m.): $80 
Saturday–Sunday (9:00 a.m.–9:00 p.m.): $120


Gazebo Fees
 


SUN PRAIRIE RESIDENT FEES
Monday–Friday (9:00 a.m.–9:00 p.m.): $25 
Saturday–Sunday (9:00 a.m.–9:00 p.m.): $40


NON-RESIDENT FEES
Monday–Friday (9:00 a.m.–9:00 p.m.): $50 
Saturday–Sunday (9:00 a.m.–9:00 p.m.): $80


REFUND POLICY:
Requests must be made during business hours of 8:00 am–4:30 pm, Monday–Friday. The cancellation request must be received at least ten (10) 
business days prior to the reservation date. The participant may choose between a 50% refund issued by city check OR a 100% program credit. The 
program credit may be used towards future reservations or programs within the Recreation Department (except discount tickets). Reservations 
made within ten days of the reservation date, are not subject to a cancellation refund or credit.







Phone: 608-850-5992 
Fax: 608-850-5994 
E-mail: lhadfield@waunakee.com 
www.waunakee.com/parks 


333 South Madison Street 
Waunakee, WI 53597 


608-850-5992 


Park Shelter 
Reservation Information 


To make a shelter reservation, contact the 


Welcome Desk staff at the Village Center by 


phone at (608) 850-5992, or by email:        


lhadfield@waunakee.com  


Fees vary depending on the shelter reserved, 


weekend or weekday, and your residency.   


Cancellations made 30 days prior to your event 


will incur an administrative  fee of 25%.  No 


refunds will be made for cancellations within 


30 days of the event.  


To Reserve Your Shelter Village of  Waunakee 


Waunakee Village Center 
Village of Waunakee 


Centennial Park New ShelterCentennial Park New ShelterCentennial Park New ShelterCentennial Park New Shelter    


The new shelter at Centennial Park features electricity, indoor 


restrooms, indoor gathering space, 12 outside picnic tables, off-


street parking, and is handicap accessible. 


Village Park ShelterVillage Park ShelterVillage Park ShelterVillage Park Shelter    


The Village Park Shelter has electricity, handicap accessible 


restrooms, drinking fountain, off-street parking, and 14 outside 


picnic tables.  Playground equipment, basketball court and a 


ball diamond are nearby. 


Permission is required for certain activities at shelters including: 


• Temporary structures (tents, inflatable play areas) 


• Amplified music 
 


Reservable Shelters 


Centennial Park—North Shelter - 901 S. Holiday Drive 


Hanover Park Shelter - 1204 Hanover Trail 


Kilkenny Farms Park Shelter* - 1021 Water Wheel Drive 


Peaceful Valley Park Shelter* - 2110 Peaceful Valley Pkwy. 


Ripp Park Shelter—North - 213 Dorn Drive 


Ripp Park Shelter—South - 213 Dorn Drive  


Savannah Park Shelter - 1202 Arboretum Drive 


Tierney Park Shelter* - 1413 Tierney Drive 


Village Park—Gazebo - 301 S. Division Street 


Village Park—Shelter - 500 E. Main Street 


Westbridge Park Shelter* - 1040 Kopp Road 


Fees 


Resident — $85.00 plus tax 


Non-Resident — $125.00 plus tax 


*Concession area available for additional $50.00 plus tax 







Kilkenny Farms Park ShelterKilkenny Farms Park ShelterKilkenny Farms Park ShelterKilkenny Farms Park Shelter    


The Kilkenny Farms Park Shelter features 14 picnic 


tables, electricity, off street parking, handicap accessi-


ble restrooms, and a rentable concession area for an 


additional cost.  Playground equipment, basketball, 


tennis, and sand volleyball courts are nearby.  


Ripp Park North ShelterRipp Park North ShelterRipp Park North ShelterRipp Park North Shelter    


The Ripp Park North Shelter features 9 outside picnic tables, restrooms, 


off-street parking, and is handicap accessible.  Playground equipment, 


baseball fields, soccer fields, and tennis courts are nearby. 


Savannah Park ShelterSavannah Park ShelterSavannah Park ShelterSavannah Park Shelter    


Tierney Park ShelterTierney Park ShelterTierney Park ShelterTierney Park Shelter    


Hanover Park ShelterHanover Park ShelterHanover Park ShelterHanover Park Shelter    Village Park GazeboVillage Park GazeboVillage Park GazeboVillage Park Gazebo    


The Village Park Gazebo has handicap accessible restrooms 


nearby, 9 picnic tables, and on-street parking.  The Village Park 


Gazebo is a short walk away from the Village Park shelter and 


the Village Center. 


The Tierney Park Shelter features indoor restrooms, 8 picnic 


tables, off-street parking, and electricity.  The concession area 


is available for rental at an additional cost. 


The Savannah Park Shelter features electricity, drinking fountain, 8 picnic 


tables, portable restrooms, and on-street parking.  Playground equipment, 


basketball courts and tennis courts are nearby.   


The Hanover Park Shelter features, electricity, handi-


cap accessibility, drinking fountain, portable restrooms, 


limited off-street parking, and 11 picnic tables.   


Ripp Park South ShelterRipp Park South ShelterRipp Park South ShelterRipp Park South Shelter    


The Ripp Park South Shelter features 6 outside picnic tables, inside restrooms, 


off street parking, electricity and is handicap accessible.  Playground equip-


ment, soccer fields and tennis courts are nearby. 


Westbridge Park ShelterWestbridge Park ShelterWestbridge Park ShelterWestbridge Park Shelter    Peaceful Valley Park ShelterPeaceful Valley Park ShelterPeaceful Valley Park ShelterPeaceful Valley Park Shelter    


The Peaceful Valley Park Shelter features 8  picnic 


tables, handicap accessible restrooms, on-street park-


ing, electricity, and a rentable concession area.  


The Westbridge Park Shelter features 8 picnic tables, electricity, 


on street parking, handicap accessible restrooms, and a renta-


ble concession area for an additional cost. 
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RESOLUTION OF THE COMMON COUNCIL 


 
Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to approve the hiring of the City of Stoughton 


Police Department Civilian Service Employee at an hourly wage of $20.00 per hour and at <599 


hours per year.  


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 


 
Committee: 


Action: 


Personnel 


Committee 


recommends 


approval. (5-


0) 


Personnel Committee recommends approval. (4-0) 


 


Fiscal Impact:   $11,980.00 ($20.00 x 599 hours) 


 


 
File Number: 


 
R-13-2018 


 
Date Introduced:   January 23, 2018 


 


 


WHEREAS, the Personnel Committee received a request to approve the hiring of the City of Stoughton 


Police Department Civilian Service Employee at an hourly wage of $20.00 per hour and at <599 hours 


per year and, 


 


WHEREAS, the Personnel Committee met on Wednesday, January 3, 2018 to review the hiring of the 


City of Stoughton Police Department Civilian Service Employee at an hourly wage of $20.00 per hour 


and at <599 hours per year which is included in the 2018 Police wages part-time budget and, 


 


WHEREAS, the Personnel Committee recommends approval unanimously (4-0) the hiring of the City of 


Stoughton Police Department Civilian Service Employee at an hourly wage of $20.00 per hour and at 


<599 hours per year and, 


 


BE IT RESOLVED by the Common Council of the City of Stoughton that the proper city official(s) be 


hereby authorized and directed to approve the hiring of the City of Stoughton Police Department Civilian 


Service Employee at an hourly wage of $20.00 per hour and at <599 hours per year. 


 


 


 


Council Action:         Adopted     Failed Vote     


 


 


Mayoral Action:        Accept     Veto  


 


 


                                             


Donna Olson, Mayor    Date 


 


 


 


 


Council Action:           Override  Vote     


 
 


 







 


          POLICE DEPARTMENT 


    CIVILIAN SERVICE EMPLOYEE 


    


      City of Stoughton 


SALARY:     $20.00  per hour                PAY GRADE:     NA                  FLSA: N 


REPORTS TO: Sergeant 


 
 


SUMMARY OF POSITION: 


This is a part-time position with 599 or less hours per year. Under the general direction of 
the shift Sergeant, this non-sworn position is responsible for promptly and effectively 
carrying out routine police department service duties, which do not require the performance 
of a sworn police officer.  Some of these duties include enforcing the city’s parking 
restrictions, investigating animal complaints, directing traffic, dispatch relief, vehicle and 
equipment inventory and maintaining the vehicle fleet.  The incumbent may also be 
assigned to police records to assist in file checks, copying and updating records.   


DUTIES AND RESPONSIBILITIES: 
Core Duties and Responsibilities - The following duties are the primary duties of this 
position, but do not compose an exclusive or all-encompassing list of duties. Other duties 


may be assigned or required to accomplish the main goals of this position. 


 Enforces the city's parking restrictions. 


 Accurately record and maintain logs of all vehicles towed, ensuring compliance with 
all ordinances and laws. 


 Investigate animal complaints and enforce Stoughton Municipal Ordinances. 


 Conducts traffic surveys and counts and compiles written reports. 


 Documents and maintains repair and maintenance records on vehicles.  


 Schedules and delivers vehicles to service facility.  Keeps department vehicles clean. 


 Maintains warranty, and purchase information on all equipment installed in patrol 
vehicles or utilized by officers.  Ensures all equipment is maintained according to 
manufacturers’ recommendations.  Scheduling and having repairs and adjustments 
when needed. 


 Maintains vehicle and equipment inventory, monitoring hours and mileage working 
with Lieutenant for vehicle scheduling and Public Works for maintenance. 


 Prepare initial incident reports (i.e. hit and run) as required by police department 
policy and procedure. 







 


ADDITIONAL TASKS AND RESPONSIBILITIES: 


While the following tasks are necessary for the work of the unit, they are not an essential 


part of the purpose of this position and may also be performed by other unit members. 


 Recovers, secures and inventories property that is found but not claimed. 


 Provides assistance to police officers when receiving, processing and releasing 


evidence. 


 Maintains inventory of found bicycles and property, and ensures legal compliance 


is met when any item is placed for auction or otherwise disposed of. 


 Instills a positive rapport and educates citizens and business owners on 


appropriate city ordinances. 


 Provides information about the department and the city to persons requesting the 


information 


 Contacts business owners and follows up with the owners/building security 


regarding problems which are identified by the police officers. 


 Directs traffic at scenes of accidents, fires, or when otherwise assigned.  May be 


assigned to investigate and complete forms for various minor complaints. 


 Provides assistance in various crime prevention and public safety programs 


sponsored by the department. 


 Provides relief for Police Tele communicators as needed. 


 Transports evidence and property to Wisconsin Hygiene Laboratory and/or 


Wisconsin Crime Laboratory as requested. 


 Identify surplus equipment and assist in disposal consistent with City of Stoughton 


Policies and ordinances. 


 


QUALIFICATIONS: 


The ability to perform the Core Duties and Additional Duties listed above and: 
 


EDUCATION/TRAINING/CERTIFICATIONS  
 High School Diploma or equivalent required.  Associate degree in a criminal justice 


related field is preferred.  Additional experience in a related field may substitute for 
education. 
 


 Must be able to obtain CPR and/or CCR and AED certification within six (6) months of 
hire.   


 
 Must obtain certification through the Department of Justice as a Time System 


Operator within six (6) months of hire. 
 


 Valid Wisconsin Driver's License required during entire course of employment. 







 
 Must be able to obtain Humane Officer and ICS certifications. 


 
NECESSARY KNOWLEDGE SKILLS AND ABILITIES 


 General knowledge of the locations and streets in the City of Stoughton 


 Ability to organize and complete a variety of work assignments and understand 
department procedures and regulations as well as controlling laws 


 Must be able to establish and maintain effective working relationships with other 
employees and the public.  Must execute duties firmly, tactfully, courteously and 
impartially 


 Computer skills in word processing 


 Working skill in the use of a two-way radio and computer terminal is preferred. 


 Ability to communicate information accurately and effectively under adverse 
conditions and able to complete reports in a timely manner 


In evaluating candidates for this position, the City may consider a combination of 


education, training, and experience which provides the necessary knowledge, 


skills and abilities to perform the essential duties of this position. 


 
PHYSICAL AND MENTAL ABILITIES REQUIRED TO PERFORM ESSENTIAL POSITION  
FUNCTIONS 
The physical demands described here are representative of those that must be met by an 
employee to successfully perform the essential functions of this job.  Reasonable 
accommodations may be made to enable individuals with disabilities to perform the 
essential functions. 


 
 Exerting 76-100 lbs. seldom.  Exerting 31-75 lbs. occasionally, and/or 0-30 lbs. 


frequently.   
 


 Requires walking or standing to a significant degree.   
 


 Requires standing for brief periods of time, requires sitting some of the time. 


 


TOOLS AND EQUIPMENT USED 
 Personal computer, including word processing and spreadsheet software; phone; 


copy machine; fax machine, mobile radios.   
 


ENVIRONMENTAL ADAPTABILITY 


The work environment characteristics described here are representative of those an 
employee encounters while performing the essential functions of this job.  Reasonable 
accommodations may be made to enable individuals with disabilities to perform the 
essential functions. 


 
 Outside work is 40% of the time.  Inside work is 60% of the time.   
 
 Occasionally exposed to heat and cold extremes and temperature changes; seldom 


exposed to loud noises; occasionally exposed to moderate noise; seldom exposed to 
vibration, toxic conditions, odors, dust, and poor ventilation. 


 







 
SELECTION GUIDELINES: 


Formal application, rating of education and experience; oral interview and 


background check; job related tests may be required. 


 


 


EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER: 
The City of Stoughton is an Equal Opportunity Employer.  In compliance with applicable 
state and federal law, the City will provide reasonable accommodations to qualified 


individuals with disabilities and encourages both prospective and current employees to 
discuss potential accommodations with the City.   


 
 
 


 
 


 
 


 
ACKNOWLEDGEMENT: 
All requirements of the described position are subject to change over time.  The employee 


may be required to perform other duties as requested by the City. 
 


 
 
 


Supervisor’s Signature: ____________________________Date: _____________________ 
 


 
 
 


I acknowledge that this job description is neither an employment contract nor a legal 
document.  I have received, read, and understand the expectations for the successful 


performance of this job. 
 
 


Printed Name: ____________________________________ 
 


 
Signature: _______________________________________Date: ____________________ 
 


 
 


 
 
 


 
 


Council Approved ADD LONG VERSION DATE (i.e.: February, 1, 2017) 


 





